

SAN DIEGO ASSOCIATION OF GEOLOGISTS

1993 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

CHAIRMAN Lyne Perry 2157 Arnold Way, #724 Alpine, California 91901 (619)445-3928 VICE CHAIRMAN
Joe Corones
City of San Diego
Waste Management Department
4950 Murphy Canyon Road
San Diego, CA 92123-4325
(619)492-5034

SECRETARY
Phil Rosenberg
P&D Environmental Services
401 West "A" Street, Ste 2500
San Diego, CA 92101
(619)232-4466

TREASURER
Anne Sturz
University of San Diego
Marineand Environmental Studies
Alcala Park
San Diego, CA 92110
(619)260-4600 x4481

PLEASE MAKE RESERVATIONS BY MONDAY, APRIL 19!!

MEETING NOTICE WEDNESDAY, APRIL 21, 1993

SPEAKERS: Aaron Yoshonibu, Kevin Bryan, and June Skinner

U-Pb Zircon Geochronology of the Emigrant Gap Composite Pluton, Northern Sierra Nevada,

California: Implications for the Nevadan Orogeny

PLACE: Bali Hai

TOPIC:

Iai TIME: 6:00 - Social Hour

2230 Shelter Island Drive San Diego (on Shelter Island)

7:00 - Dinner 8:00 - Program

272-1181

DINNER: Luau Buffet Dinner, including Roast Beef au jus, Cashew Chicken, Sweet and Sour Pork, Salad Bar,

Steamed or Fried Rice, Rolls, Cake, and Beverage

COST: \$18.00 (Please make checks payable to SDAG)

RESERVATIONS REQUIRED! by noon Monday, April 19. Please phone in your reservation ASAP to the receptionist at P & D Technologies, (619) 232-4465. Please call P & D Technologies if you need to cancel your reservation.

Aaron Yoshonibu, Kevin Bryan, and June Skinner were presented with the annual SDAG Undergraduate Scholarships in 1992. These three outstanding Sau Diego State students will present a synopsis of their senior research project, which will be presented at the SEPM Symposium in May. Their study focused on evaluating the age and sequence of events resulting in the Nevadan Orogeny.

DUE TO NUMEROUS REQUESTS BY OUR MEMBERS, SMOKING WILL NOT BE PERMITTED IN THE MEETING ROOM. YOUR COOPERATION WILL BE APPRECIATED.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

- 1. SDAG wishes to thank PSI, Inc., Gallagher Drilling, Converse Consultants West, Southland Geotechnical, Bill Elliott, TEG, John Minch and Associates, Allied Geotechnical Engineers, Pacific Soils, Tony V. Sawyer, GeoTech Imagery, IT Corporation, and Robertson Geotechnical for 1993 Corporate Sponsorships. SDAG is still looking for other corporate sponsors to help in our yearly expenses. Corporate contributions are used to sponsor students at our monthly meetings and to upgrade our equipment, etc. If you or your company would like to become a corporate sponsor and be recognized in our SDAG newsletter, directory, and at the following month's meeting, send a minimum \$100 contribution to SDAG c/o Phil Rosenberg.
- 2. FINAL NOTICE: 1993 SDAG membership dues are now past due. It's not too late, of course, to renew your membership. Please complete and mail a membership form to Phil Rosenberg. Dues may also be paid at the monthly meetings. If you need a membership form, please contact one of the executive officers.
- 3. Buy SDAG Publications. SDAG has an extensive inventory of publications for sale. Many of these make good reference materials on local geology, and are very reasonably priced.
- 4. Deadline for announcements to be included in the May Newsletter is April 23. Please submit your items to Phil Rosenberg at P & D Technologies, FAX (619) 234-3022.
- 5. The May meeting will be a joint meeting with ASCE held on Wednesday, May 19 at Tom Ham's Lighthouse on Harbor Island. The speaker will be Mr. Mike Hart, Consulting Engineering Geologist.
- 6. Call for papers- A special symposia titled "Clays and the Environment" will be held at the annual Clay Minerals Society meeting in San Diego on September 27-30, 1993. Papers are being requested that pertain to geotechnical properties of clays, clays and environmental contaminants, and silica and silicates. Further information may be obtained by contacting Dr. Richard Berry, SDSU, (619)594-5586. Either Dr. R. Burtner or Dr. M. Reed, Chevron Petroleum Technology Company, (310)694-7516 and (310)694-7319, respectively, should be contacted regarding contributions to the technical program.
- 7. SDAG needs you! If you will be attending the AAPG, SEPM, etc...Pacific Section 69th Annual Meeting at the Long Beach Convention Center during May 5-7, 1993, then we could use your help. SCGS has offered to share a booth in the exhibition hall to sell publications, sportswear, etc. If you would be kind enough to donate 1,2,3,5 or more hours of your time to help man the booth, please contact Lyne Perry(445-3928). Thankyou.
- 8. The Symposium on the Application of Geophysics to Engineering and Environmental Problems (SAGEEP) sponsored by the Environmental and Engineering Geophysical Society will be held at the Town and Country Hotel in San Diego on April 18-22, 1993. SAGEEP is the primary conference in the world on non-invasive investigation technology for engineering and environmental site characterization. More than 55 papers with new insights into geophysical solutions for some of the most difficult technical problems facing the environmental industry will be presented. A one-day short course on Environmental Geophysics will also be presented. For information please contact Mark Cramer, ExpoMasters, P.O. Box 4475, Englewood, CO 80155 (Phone:303-771-6101; FAX:303-843-6232).

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES

- o Experienced soils/materials technicians and geotechnical engineers wanted for the San Diego area. Please send resumes in confidence to: GEOTECHNICS INCORPORATED, Post Office Box 26500-224, San Diego, California 92196.
- o Environmental Division of nationwide A/E firm currently seeking qualified staff and senior staff level geologists for San Diego and Los Angeles offices. Candidates should have 2-8 years of environmental audit, field, and report preparation experience. OSHA health and safety training desirable. Send resumes in confidence to:

Post Office Box 5367 Orange, CA 92613-5367 Att: AD/001

